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Clark County Commissioner, District E

A MESSAGE FROM TICK
Over the last few months, our country, state, and county have been 
faced with unprecedented challenges — from the health and 
economic crisis created by COVID-19, to the fight to end systemic 
racism that has plagued our country for far too long. At the County, 
I’ve been working to bring much-needed services to our community, 
including expanding COVID-19 testing sites to the East Side to 
ensure resources are distributed more equitably. 


While we have begun reopening, remember, the virus is still here. 
Please continue to practice social distancing and wear a mask when 
you are in public and around others. Your actions can, and will, save 
lives. 

(702) 455 - 3500 ccdiste@clarkcountynv.gov facebook.com/tick4nevada
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I want to take a moment to address the Black Lives Matter movement and the tragic shooting 
of Officer Shay Mikalonis. This senseless act of violence is a reminder of the dangers our 
officers face on a daily basis. This was a deplorable act, and I hope that you all keep Officer 
Mikalonis and his family in your thoughts and prayers. 


I also want to commend the thousands of peaceful, Black Lives Matter protestors who have 
been tirelessly working to bring attention to systemic racism that permeates our society. As a 
white elected official, I have been listening to the movement, and I’ve been listening to the 
Black Americans and people of color in my life, on my team, and in our County. I am more 
determined than ever to accelerate our work towards lasting change. I will continue to fight to 
bring about meaningful reforms to our criminal justice system and learn new ways to approach 
policing. We are in a watershed moment, and I know that together, we will come out stronger 
than before. 
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Chef’s for Vegas
At County Commission board meeting 
on Tuesday, we recognized 
Chefs4Vegas for their tireless efforts to 
feed people in need in Las Vegas 
during the COVID-19 crisis. 
Chefs4Vegas consists of local chefs, 
culinary workers, food vendors, and 
volunteers from across the valley, and 
they have come together to distribute 
hundreds of meals to valley families.


Their work is ongoing, and we are 
incredibly appreciative for all they have 
done!

Commissioner Segerblom’s Newsletter
June 23, 2020

RECENT EVENTS
Chefs4Vegas Serve Hundreds of Meals

45,000 Masks Donated by Hang Chu LLC
I want to thank Weiya Noble and 
staff at Hang Chu LLC for donating 
45,000 masks for Clark County 
employees and the Clark County 
Fire Department! 


We are incredibly grateful for this 
donation, and we have put it to 
good use at departments across 
the County. 


Thank you so much for your 
extremely generous donation!
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Channel 4 Interview on Re-Opening 
I recently sat down with Channel 4 for an interview in front of Caesars Palace to discuss the 
reopening of Las Vegas and the Strip. If you would like to watch the interview, please visit: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0os3pkl_H4M&app=desktop


NACO Panelist on Criminal Justice Reform
I recently participated in a panel discussion on criminal justice reform, which was hosted by 
theNational Association of Counties and the MacArthur Foundation’s Safety and Justice 
Challenge Committee. We discussed the impact COVID-19 has had on criminal justice reform, 
as well as much-needed policy reforms and strategies to engage local leaders in this critical 
topic. To learn more about the Safety and Justice Challenge, please visit:  http://
www.safetyandjusticechallenge.org/




District E COVID-19 Newsletter
April 27, 2020 5
Commissioner Segerblom’s Newsletter
June 23, 2020

My office has been working diligently to bring testing to our district and to the East 
Side, as increased testing is desperately needed. Last week, in partnership with 
Walmart, we opened two new testing sites located at 1400 S. Lamb Blvd. and 6570 
E. Lake Mead Blvd. 


Testing is available on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. Testing 
requires an online appointment. Individuals being tested will be required to wear a 
mask, stay in their vehicles and present valid ID before using a self-administered 
nasal swab, supervised by a medical assistant.


To make an appointment or to learn more visit: myquest.questdiagnostics.com/web/
mycovid19test


I have also been strenuously advocating for the County and the Health District to 
open more testing sites on the East Side in addition to the Walmart testing sites. I 
know that our community cannot afford to wait any longer to get testing, and as soon 
as the additional sites are approved, my office will provide further details. 


Until then, you can get tested at Thomas & Mac through UMC (www.umcsn.com/
COVID19/ConsentBlue.aspx) or other locations as detailed on the Health District’s 
website: www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/covid-19-testing-sites


INCREASED COVID-19 TESTING NEEDED

Make an appointment

Wear a mask

Stay in your vehicle

Test is self-administered

Present a valid ID

https://myquest.questdiagnostics.com/web/mycovid19test
https://myquest.questdiagnostics.com/web/mycovid19test
https://www.umcsn.com/COVID19/ConsentBlue.aspx
https://www.umcsn.com/COVID19/ConsentBlue.aspx
https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/covid-19-testing-sites
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Given COVID-19’s devastating economic impact on 
businesses, we recently approved the Small 
Business Stabilization Grant, Small Business Rental 
Assistance, and Small Business Protective Retrofit 
Grant. Further information and details about these 
grants are available here: clarkcountynv.gov/brc/
Pages/Economic-Recovery.aspx


Applications for the Small Business Stabilization 
Grant are now available, and the deadline to apply is 
Wednesday, June 24th. This grant is available to 
businesses within Clark County who have 20 or 
fewer full-time employees as of March 15, 2020. The 
grant award is up to $10,000 5-20 employees or up 
to $5,000 1-4 employees. Further eligibility 
requirements and details can be found here: 
clarkcountynv.gov/brc/Pages/Small-Business-
Stabilization-Grant.aspx


Clark County Small Business Grants

COVID-19  
REOPENING FACTS

The Departments of Community & 
Economic Development, Business 
License and Information Technology have 
developed an online, searchable 
knowledge base to quickly deliver 
answers to frequently asked questions 
regarding business reopening during the 
COVID-19 recovery. The database is 
available at the following link: 
clarkcountynv.sharepoint.com/sites/
EmergencyNotifications


You can also call Business Licensing at 
(702) 455-4252 with questions or learn 
more here: clarkcountynv.gov/business-
license/Documents/BRG%20V2.pdf

SUPPORTING SMALL BUSINESSES

http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/brc/Pages/Economic-Recovery.aspx
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/brc/Pages/Economic-Recovery.aspx
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/brc/Pages/Economic-Recovery.aspx
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/brc/Pages/Small-Business-Stabilization-Grant.aspx
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/brc/Pages/Small-Business-Stabilization-Grant.aspx
https://clarkcountynv.sharepoint.com/sites/EmergencyNotifications
https://clarkcountynv.sharepoint.com/sites/EmergencyNotifications
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/business-license/Documents/BRG%20V2.pdf
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/business-license/Documents/BRG%20V2.pdf
http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/business-license/Documents/BRG%20V2.pdf
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Importance of Wearing A Mask
While we have begun re-opening, it’s still 
critical that everyone wears a mask in public 
in order to help prevent the spread of 
COVID-19. 


This week, Dr. Fermin Leguen at the Health 
District stressed the importance of wearing 
a mask since there has been an increase in 
COVID-19 cases in the region. 


Likewise, the CDC is continuing to 
encourage people to wear masks to slow 
the spread of COVID-19. To learn more, 
please visit: cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-
ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html


Win the U.S. Census
It’s critical that we all complete the 
Census so that our community can get 
the funding and representation we 
deserve from D.C. Please complete the 
Census if you have not already and 
encourage others to do the same! 


A link to the U.S. Census bureau’s 
response map, which tracks 
participation rates by state in the U.S. 
Census is posted on the Southern 
Nevada Counts “Win the Census” 
campaign website at 
www.SouthernNevadaCounts.com. 


The Census form can be filled out online over the U.S. Census Bureau’s website at 
www.2020Census.gov or by phone or mail. Census Bureau is operating toll-free language 
assistance lines in many languages including the three most common spoken in Southern 
Nevada: English (844) 330-2020; Spanish (844) 468-2020; and Tagalog (844) 478-2020.

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html
http://www.southernnevadacounts.com/
http://www.2020census.gov/
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The RTC is planning an enhanced High Capacity Transit System that will replace and 
expand Route 109, moving people more efficiently between neighborhoods and 
major destinations including: The Medical District; Downtown Las Vegas; 
Neighborhoods including Mayfair, Southridge, Downtown, Huntridge, Winchester, and 
Paradise; Sunrise Hospital; Boulevard Mall; UNLV; and McCarran International Airport


In conjunction with the High Capacity Transit System, Clark County and the City of 
Las Vegas are developing a Transit Oriented Development (TOD) Plan. The goal of this 
TOD Plan is to create walkable, vibrant environments around this transit corridor that 
are hubs of activity for area residents and visitors.  


Take the online survey to share your thoughts about: What you value along this 
Corridor; What improvements you think are needed; and How the current pandemic 
may be affecting the way you live, work, and play in the area.


To complete the survey, please visit: https://marylandparkwaytod.typeform.com/to/
XUeacV#source=eblasts 


For more information about this project visit the project website: https://
www.rtcsnv.com/maryland-parkway/tod/

https://marylandparkwaytod.typeform.com/to/XUeacV%22%20%5Cl%20%22source=eblasts%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://marylandparkwaytod.typeform.com/to/XUeacV%22%20%5Cl%20%22source=eblasts%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://www.rtcsnv.com/maryland-parkway/tod/
https://www.rtcsnv.com/maryland-parkway/tod/


Constable’s Office 
Beginning July 6th, the Clark County Constable’s Office will resume 
services for towing abandoned vehicles. To contact the Constable’s office, 
please call: (702) 455-4099. You can also report tractor trailers to Code 
Enforcement. 

Business Licensing
If you are a business owner and have questions about reopening or starting 
a business, or if you are a concerned citizen and would like to report issues 
with a business, call Business Licensing at: (702) 455-4252. 


Southern Nevada Health District
If you have specific questions about COVID-19 you can call the Health 
District’s info line at: (702) 759-INFO (4636). Please note that if you have 
concerns about your health, please call your doctor first.  

Code Enforcement 

Public Works
Contact Public Works for: Potholes; issues with street lights or signs; 
questions about road construction; homeless in flood control channels, 
sidewalks or streets; or graffiti on public spaces (parks, streets, sidewalks, 
bridges, flood channels, or traffic lights. Call (702) 455-6000 or email 
InTheWorks@ClarkCountyNV.gov,


COUNTY RESOURCES

You can Contact Code Enforcement for: short term rentals; animal control; 
illegal structures; issues with private properties; bright signs; tractor trailers 
parked in residential areas; and properties with boarded up windows. Call a 
(702) 455-4191 or email PublicResponseInfo@ClarkCountyNV.gov
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Clark Connect
Clark County has a one-stop-shop for all complaints. Just register using an 
email and password at ClarkConnect.ClarkCountyNV.gov and send any 
issues relating to: Air quality/dust; animal/reptiles/insects; aviation; flood/
storm water; graffiti/trash/real property; neighborhood issues; parks & 
recreation; public safety; roads; transportation; building. 

mailto:PublicResponseInfo@ClarkCountyNV.gov

